American Township Trustees

	March 23, 2020

Meeting was held at a special time of 8:30 am 3/23/20 due to the Corona Virus Pandemic.

The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present: Paul Basinger, Lynn Mohler, and Larry Vandemark.

Motion by Trustee Mohler by Trustee Basinger to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 9, 2020.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Basinger to approve the payment of the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Road Superintendent Holmes is coming in still daily to check in but his two employees are not at this time. 

Trustee Basinger would like to see the other employees still coming in and working according to the state guidelines even if it means less hours. 

Legal Counsel Huffman stated the guidelines laid out by the governor. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to have the road department still working based off Scott’s discretion until April 6th. Roll call, all yes. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to allow Brenda Phillips paid time off until April 6th.

Code Enforcer Brinkner has taken care of all zoning issues in relating to the township and he is able to get most work done without any interaction with the public. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to move forward with putting in a new door at the township house. Roll call, all yes.

Police Chief Redick is operating normally but are making less face-to-face stops. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to cancel the scheduled meeting on March 30 due to public safety. Roll call, all yes. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to hold an emergency meeting on April 13th at 8:30am.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,

Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Lynn Mohler, Chairman

